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lan and Anne Webb

68 Riverview St

Murwillumbah 2484

ipt of Planning and Environment

:hibition of State Significant Development Application

urwillumbah Education Campus

)plication No. SSD-16848913

'e object to the proposal for the following reasons:

1. There was no prior community consultation before the announcement.

2. Closing other schools to develop a campus in the business centre of town will impact on our

already clogged streets. Major new subdivisions and population growth are located west of the

town and utilise the existing newish, purpose built Wollumbin High School. Closing this school

and bussing children into town makes no sense and wilt have a major negative impact on streets

that are already clogged especially when school commences and finishes.

3. East Murwiltumbah school, because it is impacted by flooding, could be relocated to Wollumbin

High precinct as this is a relatively new flood free campus located near population growth areas.

Apart from flooding the school has a really good reputation.

4. School outcomes are impacted by reduced staff numbers and many students will not thrive in

such a large school.

5. Construction vehicles will impact severely on the main street of town, the bridge, Wollumbin,

Riverview and Nullum Streets, which are already not coping with the traffic.

6. Noise pollution and construction activity wilt also affect the amenity of our home and

neighbourhood.

7. The main bus thoroughfare to the school, being Nullum St, is severely affected by flooding and

the Riverview St frontage is unusable for buses so kids can't get to school when there is even

minor flooding.

o political donations have ever been made by us.




